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notification
Addendum
The following communication, received on 19 September 2008, is being circulated at the request of the Delegation of the United States.

_______________
Request for Comments:  Bovine Spongiform Encephalopathy; Minimal-Risk Regions; Identification of Ruminants, and Processing and Importation of Commodities (APHIS–2008–0093)

The Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) of the US Department of Agriculture is requesting comment on the removal of the delay of applicability of certain provisions of the rule entitled "Bovine Spongiform Encephalopathy;  Minimal-Risk Regions and Importation of Commodities", published in the Federal Register on 4 January 2005, 70 FR 460-553.  The delay of applicability was removed in a final rule entitled "Bovine Spongiform Encephalopathy;  Minimal-Risk Regions;  Importation of Live Bovines and Products Derived from Bovines", published in the Federal Register on 18 September 2007, 72 FR 53314-53379.


We will consider all comments that we receive on or before 17 November 2008.


You may submit comments by either of the following methods:
Federal eRulemaking Portal:  Go to

http://www.regulations.gov/fdmspublic/component/main?main=DocketDetail&d=APHIS-2008-0093 to submit or view comments and to view supporting and related materials available electronically.

Postal Mail/Commercial Delivery:  Please send two copies of your comment to Docket No. APHIS-2008-0093, Regulatory Analysis and Development, PPD, APHIS, Station 3A-03.8, 4700 River Road Unit 118, Riverdale, MD 20737-1238.  Please state that your comment refers to Docket No. APHIS-2008-0093.


For further information you may contact:  Dr. Lisa Ferguson, ASEP Director, National Center for Animal Health Programs, VS, APHIS, 4700 River Road Unit 46, Riverdale, MD 20737-1231;  +(301) 734-6188.
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